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Mr. Holliday's Updates - Next Week is WEEK 2

A huge thank you to our Parent Rep body that joined us for a coffee morning this week. They
raised valuable questions, ideas and offered insightful feedback for the school. Subsequent
actions and updates will follow in due course.

An immediate action is to reshare morning parking guidelines. These can be found here.
Please do utilise the drop-and-go facility in the bus parking area by Gate 5 from 7.20am
- if more parents use this rather than parking, traffic flow will increase significantly.

I am also resharing communication channels as below:

- Engage - medical notifications, whole school communications from the Principal, IT team etc,
ECA bookings, Parent Evening bookings.

- Seesaw - communications specific to the EYFS and/or Primary school, class teacher
communications, lesson content (expectations will be shared at a later date)

- Class Rep email - to share information from teacher to parents, for Teacher/Rep
communications.

Class Reps to collate common themes/questions to raise with the class teacher.
Some queries may be escalated to Middle and Senior Leadership, depending on
their nature.

Parents seeking specific department contact details can find email address on
Page 4 of the newsletter.

Please also revisit the Stationary List and check your child has everything they
need in their pencil case.

S¥S
Head of English - Dania Kabbani

World Book Week has now been postponed to the week commencing 21st March. This
means you will have more time to decide who your favourite book character is! We have
many exciting events planned for this week and we can now include even more fun-filled
events due to our later date.

During SVS Book Week, Julia Johnson will be coming into school to lead author workshops.
She will share her novels with the students and the children will have time to ask her lots
of questions about life as a writer. The famous Magrudies bookstore will be joining us for
three days with their book fair! Children will be able to buy books and bring money into
school in a very special Magrudies envelope. Also this year, we have a gigantic surprise to
share with our children that is sure to wow and amaze! On this week, look out into the
interlocking, what can you see?

Continue to celebrate UAE Reading month, by entering your children
Into a competition. Read as many books are you can, for a prize.
Click here to view the competition information.

New dates to note:
21.03.22: World Book Week
24.03.22: Dress as your favourite character



#
https://www.elfdubai.org/en/emirates-literature-foundation-reading-challenge
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1z1orYK_RtCGo6FsuaLiLHo5IPTBx5PLY/view?usp=sharing
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Mrs. Patton’s Updates

Welcome back! I hope you all had a wonderful half-term break, full of
lots of exciting adventures and activities. The children have enjoyed
sharing their holiday news with their friends and teachers.

This week a rocket landed in the FS1 Pod,; the children were shocked to
see the mess it had created. We are still searching for the aliens — we
hope they are ok. This excitement has ignited creativity in the FS1
department, with children building their own rockets and going on
space adventures.

In FS2 this week, we merged our new topic 'In the garden’ with a
previous topic ‘Long long ago’ by solving a problem. We were asked by
our class dinosaur to create a list of food items for the dinosaur’s tea .
party. The children used their critical thinking skills, here are some of .* d
their suggestion — carrots, spinach, chicken, and ice-cream. Eﬁ?ﬁ;‘,v&jﬁ&;_
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Health and Safety in EYFS

All FS classes have scheduled outdoor play sessions every day; therefore, your
child must bring their hat to school. We operate a strict no hat no play policy in
school; therefore, if your child does not have their hat, they will have to sit in
the shade during outdoor play sessions.

Please check your child has a change of clothes in their school bag in case of
any accidents.

Reminders:

Please ensure you call or email (reception@southview.ae) and use the subject
SICKNESS, telephone: +971 4426 4864) each day, before 8.00am if your child is
going to be absent due to sickness.

Please remember to contact the clinic (clinicgroup@southview.ae) and the
Operations Manager (hr@southview.ae) if your child tests positive for COVID19

or a close contact.
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Mr. Hassan’s Highlight of the Week

What another great week in Arabic. Students have enjoyed a great deal of new
learning in both sections, Arabic A and Arabic B. In Arabic A, students have
learnt different comprehension strategies - trying to build their Arabic
vocabulary and answering different questions verbally. Y6 Arabic A students
have submitted and presented their speaking project. Very Well Done! In Arabic
B, students continue learning through different vocabulary games and they got
engaged with different kind of activities through “I start Arabic” app. Please
encourage them to use this at home.
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Mr. Kerba’s Highlight of the Week

This week, our Islamic students were enjoying and engaged in multiple tasks and learning
about the great Journey Israa and Miraj (the night journey of prophet Muhammad). Quick
reminder please - if any student completes their Israa and Miraj please submit it to their
Islamic Teachers.

Next week our Islamic students will be starting to learn Unit 4 with Multiple Islamic themes.

Islamic Wow Activities:
e Elyeen has developed her making links skills and completed fabulous Transportation
Etiquette linked to our Actual life. Enjoy Here.
e Eyad has developed his investigation Skills and links between Surat Abbas and our
actual life, providing example from actual life. Enjoy Here.
o Alessia has used her creative skill and producing a Fantastic Israa and Miraj Poster.
Enjoy Here.
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https://southviewschool-my.sharepoint.com/:i:/g/personal/academics_southview_ae/ETFu5DjgPYpDjILiJI2y_FsB8K67PoCbkJSNEH2qVIiwXw?e=FxbReW
https://southviewschool-my.sharepoint.com/:i:/g/personal/academics_southview_ae/Ea6dBuPGVwJKpgxRHr-vb5kB8PeyPUzyDz5uokfKgBSc-A?e=9qdLi8
https://southviewschool-my.sharepoint.com/:i:/g/personal/academics_southview_ae/EUaVBNcSMM1Lqc6_liTAXSIBz9b8ujTWh6fRyFYqiJreiQ?e=5XdYBS
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Morning Drop-Off

To make morning drop-off routines as safe and as smooth as possible, we

are reminding families of the morning drop-off routines:

1. School Gates open from 7.20am. Registration starts at 7.40am, with the
first lesson starting at.8.00am. Children can be dropped to the school
early, before 7.20am, so they are ready to enter the site at 7.20am.

2. Please avoid parking if possible, and use the Gate 5 drop off facility to
drop your children quickly. There are assistants on hand to lead young
children to their classes if required. Older siblings may also escort their
younger sibling to classes. This is safer than dropping young children by
the roundabout.

3. Drive into parking spaces forwards. The traffic marshals will then
provide assistance with reversing back out onto the road. This saves
time and allows us to manage and speed up the traffic flow.

4. Can cars that arrive before 7.30am please priortise the parking by Gate 5
- this will ease traffic flow for following road users.
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Transition - Mr Stuart Macpherson - Secondary School Head of Pastoral

Dear Year 6 parents.

We are delighted to invite you on to our campus, in person on Thursday 3" of March
between 4pm and 6pm for our Year 6 Transition evening. The evening will consist of a
central presentation followed by tours of the school. This will be an opportunity to
learn about how the Secondary School operates, what we offer and to meet key staff

members.

At your earliest convenience, please fill out the form below to
confirm your attendance.

Year 6 Transition Parents Evening | i'
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https://www.instagram.com/southviewschooldubai/?hl=en
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PE Mon + Tue + Tue + Mon +

Thurs Thurs Thurs Wed Out Of ThiS World

Please CLICK HERE for swimming dates

reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss Ruse’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had a fantastic first week back after half

term where we have begun exploring our new topic 'Out of
this World'. We have looked at different things we might find
in Space and how we could get to space too. Some of us have

enjoyed creating our own rockets in the construction areas

and creating our own Space adventures in the pod. Value of the month [~ e

Honesty e~
Just a gentle reminder to please send in sun hats for children | 52me¥ai="" |5
for when we play outside. Have a lovely weekend! Critical Thinker



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BZNUJPbrSEv2thgT98TxHDqjFXJunyf4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1baNhu8_z3b2PcRiXCQp_yzlR9_VML-5I/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Library Weds Tues Tues Tues Weds Mon Thurs

In The
PE Wed + Mon + Mon + Mon + Wed + Mon + Tues
Fri Wed Wed Thur Fri Thur +Fri Garden
Please CLICK HERE for swimming dates and PE dates
reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss Walker’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we have had an exciting first week of the half term. The children
were delighted to return to school and have settled back into school life
wonderfully. We were very excited to find footprints in our classes and
enjoyed comparing them with our own feet. The children were very excited to
discover who had longer feet. In communication and language, we learnt
what a sentence is and how to make one. The children showed wonderful
critical thinking building their sentences. They then made super links and
were able to use fantastic sentences when talking about dinosaur and insect | value of the month Cwro
Honesty b
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iRdRwiIhI3oM1T1Uoq2AI7m_L0KzSsUU/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1a8cBkEJywKUvD59HBrKUP4Zm2k8qJyga/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1a8cBkEJywKUvD59HBrKUP4Zm2k8qJyga/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Library Thurs Wed Wed Fri Tue Tue Mon

PE Mon + Mon + Tues + Mon + Tues + Tues + Wed +
Wed Wed Fri Wed Fri Fri Fri

Bright Lights, Big City

Please CLICK HERE for swimming dates and PE days

reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss Stanton’s Highlight of the Week

It has been a very exciting week in Year 1 as the children arrived to school to be
met by a mysterious box of artefacts. They had come from 1666! The children
used their best critical thinking and investigating skills to work out where the
artefacts may have come from. The children wrote predictions about where they
thought the artefacts were from before using their imaginations and senses to
write a descriptive paragraph. This lead to great discussions about how things
change over time and we had a great time looking at the children's baby pictures,
talking about how we have changed over time. We have also loved seeing the

progress the children have made in Maths this week as we have investigated Moy o oz

numbers to 50, and represented them using 10s and 1s. Islamic value: i) i
Learning Skills Focus
Critical Thinker
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AZqGSvFgliRK-TMPMb0p_N770OmeCKr6/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/15GCN7shAjdxTWx6nVhWmxGmqIHhR9Gz4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

e Year 2 Q

Library Thurs Fri Mon Tues Wed

PE Tue & Fri Tue & Thurs Tue & Fri Tue & Thurs Tues & Fri

Please CLICK HERE for swimming dates and PE days
- & y Towers, Tunnels and Turrets

reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss Dye’s Highlight of the Week

This week, Year 2 have started their new topic ‘Towers, Tunnels and Turrets’.
They have been linking their topic to shape in maths. They investigated if they
could find half of any UAE landmarks. In English, we have started focusing on
the story ‘The Tunnel” by Anthony Browne. The children created their own
predictions of what they thought might be through the tunnel that they could
see on the front cover of the book. We also had the pleasure this week to watch
2C’s class assembly. A huge well done to 2C! It was wonderful to see all of the
amazing things you have been learning about. Year 2 were really exciting to
join in with your habitats quiz and take a look back on their previous learning RS -
so far this year. Keep up the fantastic work! Next week we look forward Value of the month T
continuing our new science topic ‘everyday materials’ where we will be applying o e ws .
our critical thinking skills to investigate the best suitable materials for a range | c=aminaSdis Focus
of scenarios.
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Oh1AT-lK5j-ouXnhJxjUw9KuDRsTugTe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1czV6jM11C_FpCBZJ1mH71bVSNTI86QLq/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Please below for swimming dates and PE days: Scrumdiddlyumptious
Class3A Class3B Class3C Class3D Class 3E

reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss Ryan’s Highlight of the Week

This week, year 3 have settled back into learning and school life after a much
deserved break! We have began our new topic ‘Scrumdiddlyumptious’ the children
are very excited to delve further into their learning and looking forward to exploring
their class text ‘Charlie and the chocolate factory..

In maths we have finished our topic of multiplication and division and will be
beginning our new topic of money next week. As we are following the British ‘
curriculum, children will explore and learn all about British currency. In English we '
have started our new writing genre of adverts, the children really enjoyed applying
their creative and innovative skills to creating their own story maps of ‘The Value of the month R
Wonderful Wonka Bar’, oo s it “i’“u
We look forward to another fun week of learning next week. Have a lovely restful Ee_?milnTgh_stms Focus o
weekend. rriesr et



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pOqh2AHOLe5HM54ZgQmdvpKPFDPEuYRY/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1EPcJHl2jcOvm2m_5PDPrrlIDsj3kkcGC/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ja_doXyyewWsKYZxH-NpwyVk85m3B950/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gQ86cl7PEJpYbLDukTaFGTbBJ32McgUg/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JScbmB5XS44050b842eLmuYaqlCmDKRK/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1w738j24OIFBvRQpzCE9hvSuh9nLyTBP0/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Please below for swimming dates and PE days:
Class4A (Class4B (Class4C Class4D Class 4E

reception@southview.ae

The Playlist

+971 45897904

Miss O’Connor’s Highlight of the Week

This week, we started our new topic ‘The Playlist’. Our driving question is
‘How important is sound in our world?’” we will be exploring how sound
travels, the different features of sound and the role sound plays in our
lives and culture.

In English, we started looking at playscripts and their features. We
explored our WAGOLL text (what a good one looks like) and created
actions to support use to recall different sections. In maths, we looked
at subtracting fractions and finding fractions of quantities. Bar bar
models and visual aids were helpful resources during these tasks. In
science we began learning about sound and how vibrations create
souyhds.

Value of the month
Honesty

Islamic value: &Y
Learning Skills Focus
Critical Thinker
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TcfJ32MhbZf2cQXchCph_1MvrSER1BY5/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18fpvbBQgD1yzEjbZ_fAM4edcmHnqiyUZ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1VjeV21d6WsFlvXWEO9Wdbz9IicKpcTER/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1htQCJreCPaPydbJ9z9aMxyeDPVJg8jEw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1md3PBnW5s7hbAeEyJ20XdaDXBf_f8s9R/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vkJcpedqvQZdcKRSF--iSXC3OiZLBDX3/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Please below for swimming
dates and PE days:
Class 5A Class 5B Class 5C

Class 5D Star Gazers

reception@southview.ae

+971 45897904

Mrs Barlow’s Highlight of the Week

In Year 5 this week we have had a wonderful start to our new topic, ‘Star Gazers".
We enjoyed a fun and engaging start to the topic with a special visitor from Mars, via video
link. This visitor has linked to our English writing lessons in which we have explored an
explanation text - “Could you survive living on Mars?”
In Science we have started to explore how the Earth rotates (spins) on its axis, how long this
rotation takes and that due to this we have day and night. We also discussed how long the
Earth takes to orbit the Sun and we even discussed how we have a leap year every four
years. In Maths this week we have finished our fractions unit by looking at how to find out
the fractions of an amount.
To end our first week of the new topic we enjoyed our annual Year 5 Space Day! The
students have had the chance to explore space via different VR routes and enjoyed some
space themed games.

Can | please remind everyone that it is imperative for students to have a fully

stocked pencil at school everyday. Thank you

Value of the month
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bAVbMbkwuiZBlzgQW9SW8J4-3AhUAPT4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GxIzwvVeWcrEK6ldRTYURFX793fQ-K-b/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11gvaF__jCwj3WWUSCiFFZvVrBn7X6FF1/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aTBxFRI-Ydh3nd_G82iT7ge-EkfTlDID/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Kh4ybVcHnHWiP59G9bEa317XSv_F8QRW/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

Year 6

ok
\ T
<
v Please below for swimming dates
N and PE days:
Class 6A Class6B Class6C (Class
6D A Child's War
reception@southview.ae +971 45897904

Miss McCandless’ Highlight of the Week

This week in English, we were so engaged with our learning on our new text, ‘The Arrival’. We were so
impressed with the way in which the students made inferences about pictures from the text and used
the P.E.E. structure to explain their thinking. In Maths this week, the children were intrigued about our
new ratio topic, but by the end of the week, felt confident with their learning, and were even beginning
to calculate ratios! In Science, we have started our new ‘Light’ topic, and the children have been
thinking about what they already know about light and what they would like to learn. We are looking
forward to our learning next week, where we will be thinking about the importance and significance
of light during WWII and carrying out an exciting investigation! It has been lovely to see the children so
engaged with our new topic and they have particularly loved learning about The Blitz this week. We
have seen some beautiful work produced across all subjects, and can’t wait to see what more there is

to come. We have had a wonderful week, all topped off by 6C's amazing assembly! Well done 6C, we
are all so proud!

Value of the month CRITICAL
Honesty THINKER
Islamic value: &Y ¢
Learning Skills Focus A
Critical Thinker

Please read Page 4 of the newsletter to see a message from Mr. Macpherson regarding a Year
6 Transition Information Evening for parents.



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1k2L6Ui-CVjtiuv6BOeV6YauowfZC_yHs/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_9aJt-zWy8qrsAMrAGTfBcPuF7C3C5Pi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vh79shuXtrM56mzVqlp9zbsoTSBkg36t/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jA2ty78eI9FalEJ10Os2nWrVacWljgHO/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jA2ty78eI9FalEJ10Os2nWrVacWljgHO/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1av_FgVosC08D9PJU4IP21kuhYfSzYSD8/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cWaybdUwQXiHjLme0MRyzjofIa_nn8rI/view?usp=sharing

25.02.22

Dear Parents and Students,

In PE this week students continue to apply and develop a broader range of skill, learning how to
use them in different ways and link them to make actions in different sports.

Students in KS1 continue to develop Net Games and Invasion Games topics. They are taking part in
a range of footwork drills and learning the basic grip for holding a racket, learning how to control

The Oryx Online
W PE and House Teams

the ball using a racket, such as balancing and bouncing it. Students are also having the
opportunity to develop passing a ball to another player and applying it to a game situation.
During this half term KS2 will expand their knowledge of Tennis, Volleyball and Invasion Games.
Each 2 weeks the groups will rotate through these 3 topics that will allow them to play competitive
games and apply basic principles suitable for attacking and defending.

Swimming

We are still facing a larger number of students not taking part in our swimming lessons. | will
reinforce that the quality and temperature of the water is controlled every day, our swimming
teachers are qualified and lifeguard is on duty at all times. Swimming is a core topic of the PE
curriculum and learning out to swim can save lives. We are looking forward to welcome everyone
at the pool.

Please view your Year Group page for swimming dates and PE days

House Teams News

The results of the SVS Got Talent Competition are in!!

We had an extensive range of entries and the judging process was incredibly difficult as all of our
students have something wonderful to bring to the table!

The winner of the FS SVS Got Talent Competition was Aleena Hasan from Terra who has
bagged her house 200 points with her fantastic dancing.

The winner of the KS1 SVS Got Talent Competition was Kaitlyn Pitout from Ignis,
showcasing her gymnastics skills, giving them an extra 200 points.

The winner of the KS2 SVS Got Talent Competition was Liam Cortejo who displayed his
amazing musicianship on piano,, adding another 200 points to the Ignis tally!

B @ @

Aqua lgnis
Kinda Shody Ithai Mtengwa

1830 points 2607 points




